
December 17, 2018 

The regular meeting for the Tama City Council met Monday December 17, 2018 at 
6:00 PM in the Tama City Council Chambers. Mayor Carnahan called the meeting 
to order with the following council member answering to roll call: McAdoo, 
Haughey, Ray, Tyynismaa, Babinat. Visitors: John Lloyd, Jason Bina, Ashley 
Aylsworth, and Chris Smith. 

It was moved by Ray, seconded by McAdoo to approve the consent agenda which 
consisted of minutes from the joint council meeting on 11/26/18, minutes from the 
last regular meeting on 12/3/18, bills paid 12/4/18 thru 12/14/18, bills to be paid 
12/17/18, refund liquor license to Las Dos Fuentes, and approve the liquor license 
for the Tama Ballroom. Roll call vote all ayes. Motion carried. 

Discussion on the potential school resource officer has been tabled until a later 
date. 

It was moved by Babinat, seconded by Ray to approve the hiring of David Schulze 
with TSP as the Architect for repairs and maintenance to the Tama Public Library. 
Roll call vote all ayes. Motion carried. 

Ashley Ayslworth updated the Council on the status of her new business. 
Aylsworth will need the City to be a second lien holder on her loan with the City. 
Aylsworth plans to open by February 1, 2019. 

It was moved by Tyynismaa, seconded by Haughey to approve the final pay 
request to Vieth Construction in the amount of $29,660.22 for the 5th Street Project. 
Roll call vote all ayes. Motion carried. 

It was moved by McAdoo, seconded by Ray to approve the purchase of the 
Laserfiche software with Advanced Systems. This project will be budgeted for in 
FY20 in the amount of $4,780.00. Roll call vote all ayes. Motion carried. 

It was moved by Haughey, seconded by Babinat to approve the payment to ILEA 
in the amount of $6,240.00 for Officer Kessler’s tuition.  Roll call vote all ayes. 
Motion carried. 

The dates for budget workshops were set for January 7th, 14th, 21st and 28th at 6:00 
PM. 



It was moved by Babinat, seconded by Ray to approve the purchase of new counter 
tops for the auditorium in the amount of $1,995.00 from Hrabak Lumber Company.  
Roll call vote all ayes.  Motion carried. 

Reports:  John Lloyd informed the council that the fence line by the cemetery has 
been cleaned out.  The pump at the lift station has been repaired.  The high service 
pump #3 at the water plant has been refurbished and is back in service. 

Haughey:  He has had a request that the City look into doing a walking trail on 9th 
Street, the gravel road leading to the cemetery. 

Ray:  He discussed the parking on 3rd and 4th Street, in the downtown area during 
the winter.  Do we need to put a snow ordinance into effect for these areas.  John 
Lloyd feels that we should leave it as is. 

Babinat:  Reported that the Library Board is concerned about the cost of the repairs 
needed for the building. 

Mayor:  He is looking for volunteers to paint in the Civic Center during Christmas 
break. 

A motion was made by Babinat, seconded by Tyynismaa to adjourn at 6:55 PM.  
 

____________________________        _____________________________ 
Mike Carnahan, Mayor                              Alyssa Hoskey, City Clerk


